
Recent mass shootings on college and university campuses 
have focused many on the responsibilities of colleges and 
universities to prevent and respond to such violence.  
However, in statistical terms, this type of campus violence 
can thankfully be considered relatively extraordinary.  In 
contrast, the only type of campus violence that is 
unfortunately common enough to be characterized as 
“ordinary” is peer sexual assault and similar forms of 
campus gender-based violence.  Accordingly, this article 
explores the scope and dynamics of both “ordinary” and 
“extraordinary” campus violence, discusses the law and 
“best practices” dealing with peer sexual violence victims’ 
rights and the due process rights of students accused of 
misconduct, and contrasts the typical disciplinary responses 
of many schools to both the methods required by the 
applicable law and those advocated by the best practices 
literature.  It concludes that understanding peer sexual 
violence and applying that understanding to less common 
forms of campus violence may help us to prevent and 
understand what the proper responses should be to both 
forms of violence.  
 


